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CITY OF BOAZ 
Council Work Session Minutes 

March 13, 2023 
Boaz Senior Center – 5:30 PM 

I. Call to Order 

Mayor Dyar called the meeting to order at 5:30 P.M. 

PRESENT 
Mayor David Dyar 
Council Member David Ellis 
Council Member Josh Greer 
Council Member Johnny Willis 
Council Member Jeff Sims 
Council Member Mike Matthews 

II. New Business 

1. Department Head Reports 

City Clerk Beth Stephens announced that Statement of Economic Interest forms are due April 
30, 2023. Mrs. Stephens announced there was a bid opening for (2) Brown Cutters that 
morning. No bids were received.  

Street Superintendent Kenny Smith gave an update on the City Wide Paving Project. Mr. Smith 
gave an update on the progress with the railway company. 

Personnel Director Jack Self announced the next singing at the senior center will be Thursday, 
March 23rd. 

Fire Chief Jeff Beck stated he received a quote on repairing the weather sirens. The estimate is 
around $8,000. Chief Beck contacted EMA through Etowah County, and they have numerous 
weather radios to hand out. Each City in Etowah County could get around 85 weather radios 
to give out to their residents. Mayor Dyar recommended the City should get the sirens fixed. 
As of right now Marshall County does not have any weather radios to give out. Chief Beck 
announced the ambulance is still out. 

Building Inspector Nick Borden discussed the large amount of litter and weeds at Dollar 
General with the Mayor and Council. Mr. Borden and Code Enforcement Officer Justin Dunn 
have been working on this for a long time. Mr. Borden has made contact with the store facility 
maintenance company and has received some positive correspondance.  

Senior Center Director Susan Duvall stated they have received three new vehicles in the last 2 
years and none of them are running. Mrs. Duvall discussed the issues she is having with the 
vehicles. 
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Librarian Lynn Burgess commented that the reflectors the Street Department put down were 
a huge help. 

Mayor Dyar, Council members, and Street Supertindent Kenny Smith discussed the road 
markers the Street Department are putting down on the latest paving projects. 

2. Discuss Council Meeting Agenda 

Mayor Dyar asked if there were any questions regarding any topic on the agenda. There was 
no response. 

III. Adjourn 

The meeting adjourned at 5:50 P.M. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

_____________________________ 
 David Dyar 
 Mayor 

 
 

ATTEST: 
 
 
_____________________________ 
Beth Stephens 
City Clerk/Treasurer 

 


